St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
December 1, 2005


Minutes


PZR-2005-25 requested by Joseph Bernstein, Lohil, LLC, Tamara B. Mayer, David J. Bernstein for a change in zoning classification from W to R-1B at 8.2 acres of vacant land at Bernstein Subdivision along Highway 90, Luling, La.  Council District 2.

Kevin Friloux, Hwy 90, Boutte, Realty of St. Charles, Boutte, across from the Bingo Hall.  Mr. Friloux stated that Mr. Bernstein has followed every directive that they were given. 

Mr. Bordner stated that they had asked for a determination.  He applauded Mr. Friloux for an excellent job done.  

Mr. Friloux stated that there would be three main driveways and that’s what the Corps and the state required.  

Mr. Bordner asked Mr. Kelly if he was satisfied with the busses.

Mr. Kelly stated that nowhere on Hwy. 90 would be safe.

Mr. Clulee asked Mr. Friloux about the west of the site, he stated that it is wetland.  He asked that when the south winds blow, if all of that floods.

Mr. Friloux stated yes.

Mr. Clulee stated that if he developed the land on Hwy 90 he would bring it up to the elevation of Hwy. 90 or higher.

Mr. Friloux stated that the 5 units would be elevated.

Mr. Clulee asked if Ms. Jacqueline was handling the permit.

Mr. Friloux stated yes.

Mr. Clulee stated that he spoke to her and she stated that the permit had not been issued.

Mr. Friloux stated that they would not issue it because the coastal information has not been given.

Mr. Clulee has a concern.

Speaking in favor:

None

Speaking in opposition:

None

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Matherne gave the departments recommendation for approval.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS: 
Derveloy, Bordner, Poche

NAYS: 
Wolfe, Clulee, Charles

ABSENT:
Lambert

The rezoning is recommended for denial.

